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2025 ALABAMA PALS MEMBERSHIP FORM
Form/Application can be submitted online at alpals.org

Name ______________________________________________________________________________ 

Address ____________________________________________________________________________

City _____________________________________ State _______________ Zip __________________

Email Address ___________________________________ Phone # ___________________________

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES
p Sustaining Partner: $500 p Sustaining Steward: $ 250 p Litter Free Leader: $100
p PALS Advocate: $50 p PALS Partner: $25

(Membership Dues are paid Annually)
Alabama PALS is a 501C3 non-profit organization.  
Your contribution to Alabama PALS is tax deductable
Please Make Checks Payable to:  
Alabama PALS, 8136 Old Federal Road, Montgomery, AL 36117

“Working Together for an Unlittered Alabama”
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Continued on page 3

AI is a funny thing. Have you played around with it yet? Even if you haven’t intentionally, chances are you’ve had AI answer 
a question to something you have Googled. AI definitely seems to be the wave of the future, and I have wondered lately in 
which ways AI might help PALS be most efficient. I do believe we can use it for organizing and gathering statistics, optimizing 
collection, and even sorting materials; however, there are some things AI simply cannot do.

This spring, 64 counties, 25 Alabama Community College System Campuses, and countless community groups came 
together to collect litter off Alabama’s roadways, parks, neighborhoods, waterways, and campuses. We should have all 
the final numbers in soon, but it is shaping up to be one of the largest collective cleanups in “Don’t Drop it on Alabama” 
Spring Cleanup history. Many new groups joined PALS this year, and several counties have a renewed spirit in their efforts. 
Communities coming together to collect litter and the pride that comes as a result is something AI simply cannot do.

This year, in partnership with Osprey Initiative and the Alabama Community College System Campuses, we added a recycling 
component to the ACCS campus cleanup efforts. First, let’s acknowledge the campuses for collecting a record 27,478 total pounds 
of litter in 2025! What a feat! Of that, 549 pounds were in aluminum can and plastic bottle recycling. Northwest Shoals Community 
College collected the most recyclables and will receive a scholarship from Coca-Cola United for their efforts. This project required 
planning as well as physical effort to collect and retrieve the recycling from each campus. Once again, people win out over AI!

I always tell people that our ultimate goal is that there would be no litter left for us to collect! The best way to ensure we 
are heading in that direction is through our Clean Campus Program. Shay Grant, our new Clean Campus Coordinator for the 
2024-2025 school year, made great strides this year in educating our youth about the ills of litter. Shay visited thousands 
of students, hand-delivered thousands of coloring books to kids around the state, and posted regular social media posts 
to spread our anti-litter message. She has had an amazing transition from 33 years in the classroom to being a full-time 
litter warrior! Shay has created a new “Be a Litter Pirate” curriculum and dresses like a pirate to visit schools. AI just can’t 
compete with a pirate coming to your classroom to talk about litter!

We have also had a record year with our Adopt-A-Mile Program! Christy received 35 new applications in the first quarter 

DIRECTOR’S NOTES: “THERE ARE SOME THINGS AI SIMPLY CANNOT DO”
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Tony Harris 
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Jamie Mitchell 
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Christy Waddell 
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State Adopt-A-Mile Coordinator 

christy@alpals.org

Shay Grant 

Clean Campus State Coordinator 

Social Media Director 

shay@alpals.org

Phone: 334-263-7737 or 

In-State 800-ALA-PALS   

WEBSITE: www.alpals.org  

8136 Old Federal Road
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ALABAMA PALS  
MISSION STATEMENT

“Alabama Communities Working  

Together for A Cleaner and  

More Beautiful Alabama”

The photo is of a trashcan in the passenger floorboard of his golfcart. The note 
says, “When it’s full, I’m finished.”

My neighbor is just one of the unsung heroes of Alabama PALS. Every week or 
two, he patrols the busy road that flanks his Elmore County home with a grabber in 
hand — collecting everything from empty beer and soda cans to construction debris 
and, oddly enough, discarded toothbrushes. He’s never attended a PALS meeting or 
even used trash bags emblazoned with our logo, but my friend is just as much a part 
of our mission. Like most of us, he understands tackling the problem of litter doesn’t 
begin with complaining about the interstate or neglected city streets. It starts with 
the road in front of us. 

It’s easy to feel discouraged when confronted with a huge task. We watch the news 
or browse the internet and feel helpless. How can one person make a positive impact 
when the challenges of divisiveness, crime, poverty and anxiety are so pervasive? 

We open our eyes to the opportunities in front of us — right here, right now. 
Longtime PALS advocate and fundraiser George McMillan understood the 

power each of us has to make a difference. Growing up in Butler County, George 
dedicated himself to public service at an early age. He served as president of the 
Auburn University Student Government Association and rose to the rank of captain 
in the U.S. Army Reserve. He later was elected lieutenant governor and went on to 
establish organizations like Birmingham’s City Stages and the Black Belt Community 
Foundation. Like his work with Alabama PALS, George’s passion for these 
organizations was driven by a singular goal — make Alabama a better place to live, 
work, worship and play.

For years, George was among Alabama PALS’ biggest cheerleaders — singing 
its praises in the halls of government and the executive offices of corporate titans. 
George wasn’t intimated by the problem of litter. He used his God-given gifts for 
relationship building and friendship to do what he could.

We miss George, but we are encouraged to know countless others in our PALS 
family wake up each morning ready to make their corner of Alabama more beautiful. 

As you enjoy our state’s lakes, rivers and beaches this summer, don’t be discouraged 
by evidence of careless, thoughtless or even lazy litterers. Rather, be inspired by those 
who choose to make a positive difference — beginning with the road in front of us. 

THE CHAIRMAN’S CORNER
BY JEFF HELMS, CHAIRMAN, ALABAMA PALS 

IN MEMORY OF LT. GOVERNOR 
GEORGE MCMILLAN

It is with the heaviest of hearts that Alabama 
PALS bids farewell to our dear friend, former Lt. 
Governor George McMillan. We invite you to join us in 
remembering and honoring George’s lifelong service 
to the people of Alabama. A dedicated public servant, 
visionary leader, and true gentleman, George left an 
indelible mark on our state. His kindness, humility, 
and signature smile touched everyone who had the 
privilege of knowing him. He will be deeply missed. 
Please keep his beloved family and friends in your 
thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.
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PALS SUSTAINING  
CORPORATE 
SPONSORS 

The “Don’t Drop It On 

Alabama” Spring Cleanup

The Alabama Clean  

Campus Program

Adopt-A-Mile

Adopt-A-Stream

Alabama Coastal Cleanup  

Litter Education Curriculum

Annual Governor’s Awards  

Statewide Chapter Network

DIRECTOR’S NOTES
Continued from page 1  
of this year alone! She has been hard at work removing and replacing old signs and is a 
champion of organization and communication. A program like Adopt-A-Mile requires a 
high level of teamwork with our volunteers, ALDOT, County leadership, our sign maker, 
and our sign shipping company. It is quite a process, and there is no way AI could ever 
handle this monumental task!

In September, the 38th Annual Coastal Cleanup will be upon us, and it is always a 
wonderful day of fellowship as we “Get the Trash out of the Splash!” Over the years, our 
volunteers have collected over 1.8 million pounds of trash and debris off the beautiful Alabama 
shorelines. The ADCNR and Alabama PALS invite you to join us September 20, 2025, to add 
more to our total number of pounds collected! Yes, there are some really neat devices that can 
help collect litter on our beaches, but nothing beats thousands of volunteers looking in every 
nook and cranny for debris. Sorry, AI, the humans are the winners at the beach!

I have talked to many people who are having AI write their articles, emails, and 
papers now. Call me “old school,” but I just can’t do it. Anything you read from me will 
be my thoughts coming from my keyboard. Every thought may not be perfect, and it 
may not be as flowery as AI, but I can guarantee that my heart is behind my words… 
and more than that, my heart is fully committed to the success of Alabama PALS. To 
that end, there is a lot of excitement and enthusiasm at PALS as we look to the future. 

If your county or community would like to start a PALS chapter, please email me at 
jamie@alpals.org or call (334) 263-7737 to set up a time for us to visit your City Council 
or County Commission meeting. Our programs provide a great framework for litter 
pickup and prevention, and we would love to help you get started. In closing, I do believe 
that AI will have its place in some fashion for the future of PALS, but nothing beats our 
volunteers and communities that get out and do the “dirty work.” We are grateful for each 
of you, and we invite you to join us as we continue our fight against litter in Alabama.

We also invite you to recognize those that are out there doing the hard work of 
keeping our state litter free. On November 12th we will once again honor the amazing 
volunteers and groups at the Annual Alabama PALS Governor’s Awards. Please take a 
moment to nominate those that have put in the work this past year on page 25. Thank 
you again to each of you who make this organization so special!

MESSAGE FROM:
JOHN COOPER Director, Alabama Department of Transportation

As we move into the summer months, it is a good time to reflect on our shared 
responsibility to keep Alabama’s roadways clean and safe. The recent “Don’t Drop 
It on Alabama” Spring Cleanup demonstrated what we can achieve when we 
work together. Cities, counties, schools and volunteer groups all around the state 
participated in one of the most successful campaigns to date. 

At the Alabama Department of Transportation, we see firsthand the impact of litter on 
our roads. In 2024, ALDOT spent $9 million on litter cleanup. Litter not only takes away 
from the beauty of our state but also poses safety hazards and environmental concerns. 

As many Alabamians plan road trips this summer, I urge everyone to take simple 
steps to prevent litter.

• Buckle up. Every trip, every time
• Dispose of trash properly
• Never throw anything out of a car window
• Properly secure loads when hauling loose items
Let’s all do our part to keep Alabama beautiful and safe. 
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ALDOT REGIONAL  
ENGINEERS AND  
AREA OFFICES

DERRICK THORNTON 

North Regional Engineer
256-505-4956

DEJARVIS LEONARD 

East Central  
Regional Engineer 

256-237-4963
JOSH KERVIN 

SE Regional Engineer 
334-353-6851

MATTHEW J. ERICKSEN 

SW Regional Engineer 
251-470-8204
WALLACE C.  

MCADORY, III, P.E. 

West Central  
Regional Engineer 

205-562-3100

C L E A N  C A M P U S

MESSAGE FROM:
SHAY GRANT – Clean Campus State Coordinator

The summer is winding down and it’s time to start making back to school plans! 
As you are planning for the upcoming 2025-2026 school year, I hope you will make 
the Clean Campus Program part of your plans! The Clean Campus Program was 
all over Alabama during the 2024-2025 school year and I hope to be invited to be 
a part of even more schools and events this year! I enjoyed being part of so many 
events from school visits to earth day celebrations to water festivals sharing the anti-
litter message, as well as working with students and teachers to come up with ways 
to implement the Clean Campus Program. Please go to www.alpals.org to enroll or 
renew your membership for the 2025-2026 school year! 

The Clean Campus Scrapbook Contest information can be found in this newsletter 
with applications due back in our office on October 10th. Please include pictures of 
cleanups, campus beautification projects, recycling successes, or anything else that 
made your campus shine last year. Remember, 1st prize is $1,000, 2nd is $750, and 
3rd is $500 for your school, so it is well worth the effort!

Don’t forget to enroll or renew your membership in the Clean Campus Program 
for the 2025-2026 school year. The program is completely FREE to all Alabama 
schools thanks to the generosity of ALFA, Vulcan Materials, and Coca-Cola. More 
information and registration forms can be found at www.alpals.org. Please call or 
email me with any questions or to schedule me to come to your school, class, or 
group, (334) 263-7737 or shay@alpals.org.

Together, we can build a cleaner, greener Alabama—one campus at a time.
-Shay

CLEAN CAMPUS PROGRAM PARTICIPATION FORM
Either fill out form and mail to Alabama PALS Attn: Shay Grant 

8136 Old Federal Road, Montgomery, AL 36117  
or apply online at www.alpals.org

Current Member?  ____ Y or ____ N         Circle One:   City School       County School      Private School

City: ______________________________________ County: __________________________   

Participating School: ___________________________________________________________     

Address: ______________________________________________+_____________________ 

Contact Person:____________________________ Phone Number: ______________________  

Email for Contact Person:_____________________________________

Our school has reviewed the requirements for the Alabama PALS Clean Campus Program and is therefore 

applying to be  a participating school in this statewide program.  

Signed: _________________________________________________________ (Contact Person) 

Date:___________________    Phone: ______________________________

PRINCIPAL PERMISSION

I,___________________________ (Principal), give consent for __________________________

school to participate in the Alabama PALS Clean Campus Program for the 2025-2026 school year.  

Signed:_______________________________________ (Principal)  Date:__________________
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MESSAGE FROM:
CHRISTY WADDELL   
State Adopt-A-Mile Coordinator

Every piece of trash left behind 
harms our environment, pollutes 
our waterways, and endangers 
wildlife. It makes our communities 
look neglected and can even lower 
property values and discourage 
tourism.

When we pick up litter, we’re 
doing more than cleaning up—we’re 
taking pride in our towns, protecting 
our natural resources, and showing 
respect for future generations. Clean 
roads, streams, and neighborhoods 
reflect a community that cares.

It starts with one person. One bag. 
One mile.  And that’s why we need 
YOU!  Whether you’re an individual, 
business, or community group, 
anyone can adopt a mile or stream. 
It takes all of us working together to 
keep Alabama clean and beautiful.

There are still many county roads 
and state/federal highways in need 
of adoption. If you’re interested in 
joining the Alabama PALS team, reach 
out today—I’d be happy to help you 
find a location you can call your own.

Let’s keep Alabama looking its 
best—one mile, one stream at a time.

Together, we can make a lasting 
difference.

A D O P T - A - M I L E

Adopt-A-Mile Program
Application for  

Highway Adoption - State/Federal

County Adopt-A-Mile Program
Application for County Road Adoption

County ________________________________________

Applicant (Participating Organization) __________________

____________________________________________

Mailing Address: ________________________________

____________________________________________

Telephone Number: ______________________________

Email Address: _________________________________

Road section(s) you propose to adopt:  

(minimum of one mile)

County Road Number _____________________________

Milepost Number_________ to Milepost Number_________

County Road Number ____________________________

Milepost Number_________ to Milepost Number_________

___________________________________________
Authorized Signature of Applicant

Recommended Approval:

___________________________________________
 County Engineer

____________________________________________
 Chairman, County Commission

Approved:__________________________________
District Engineer, Alabama Dept. of Transportation

Interested in “adopting” 
Fill out application form and mail to:

Alabama PALS
8136 Old Federal Road, Montgomery, AL  36117

Form/Application can be submitted  
online at alpals.org

City __________________________________________

County ________________________________________

Applicant (Participating Organization) __________________

___________________________________________

Mailing Address: _________________________________

___________________________________________

Telephone Number: ______________________________

Email Address: _________________________________

Highway section(s) you propose to adopt: 

(minimum of one mile)

State or U.S. Highway Number______________________

Milepost Number________ to Milepost Number________

State or U.S. Highway Number_______________________

Milepost Number________ to Milepost Number________

___________________________________________
Authorized Signature of Applicant

Recommended for Approval:

Approved:__________________________________
District Engineer, Alabama Dept. of Transportation

Interested in “adopting” 
Fill out application form and mail to:

Alabama PALS
8136 Old Federal Road, Montgomery, AL  36117

Form/Application can be submitted  
online at alpals.org

ALABAMA ADOPT-A-MILE PARTICIPATION FORM
Please Complete and Return to The PALS Office

8136 Old Federal Road  /  Montgomery, AL  36117

Name of Participating Group _______________________________________________________

Name of Group or Individual on Sign __________________________________________________

City _______________________________   County __________________________________

Contact Person _____________________________________  Phone ____________________

Address _________________________________________________  Zip _______________

Email Address of Contact Person ___________________________________________________

State Highway Number ______ Federal Highway # ______ County Highway or Road # ____________

Location of Sign: Mile Marker# ___________ to Mile Marker # ___________

____  Currently Participating       

____  Not Participating at This time and want sign taken down

____  Participating But Sign Needs Replacing or Repaired
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ALABAMA PALS CLEAN CAMPUS

C L E A N  C A M P U S

It has been a busy and exciting year 
for the Alabama PALS Clean Campus 
Program! This year, I had the privilege of 
visiting many schools across our great 
state, ranging from elementary schools 
to colleges, to promote our shared 
mission of keeping Alabama clean and 
beautiful. I spoke with students from 
elementary schools to college about 
ways they can make a difference in their 
homes, schools, and communities. I like 
to emphasize the ripple effect: small 
changes lead to big impacts. It all starts 
with you! Your actions can lead to a big 
problem or a big solution. 

Many of our state’s community 
colleges actively participate in Alabama 
PALS (People Against a Littered State) 
programs, including the Spring Clean-
Up and Adopt-a-Mile. This year, Jamie 
Mitchell, PALS Executive Director, and 
I had the honor of speaking to the 
Freshman Class of 2028 at Miles College. 
These students have enthusiastically 
joined the Clean Campus Program, and 
we are excited to see how their leadership 
will impact not only the beautiful campus 
of Miles College but also the surrounding 
community of Fairfield, AL.

Christy Waddell, our Adopt-a-Mile 
Coordinator, and I visited Council 
Traditional School in Mobile on our way 
to the annual Coastal Cleanup. Council 
Traditional, an International Baccalaureate 
(IB) World School, is encouraging its fifth 
graders to explore the United Nations 
Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs). 
These students are delving into how local 
governments and businesses can make 
a difference. As part of their IB Primary 
Years Programme (PYP) Exhibition in May, 
they presented environmental issues 
tied to their chosen SDG and proposed 
actionable plans to address them locally. 
The enthusiasm of these fifth graders 
was contagious! A group of them even 
participated in the Coastal Cleanup zone 
at Dauphin Island! 

Bear Exploration Center’s Green Team 
in Montgomery has been a part of the 
Clean Campus Program since 2017. They 
have an amazing group led by the art 
teacher, Mary Bonikowski. It’s no wonder 
they often have winners in the Poster 
Contest, and they also usually enter the 
scrapbook contest. The Green Team not 
only keeps their campus clean but also 
does many beautification projects around 
the school and builds school pride. Bear 

has a wonderful outdoor classroom where 
they grow vegetables, flowers, herbs and 
have a great composting bin. 

Montgomery Christian School has 
gotten involved in the Clean Campus 
Program for the first time year. The school 
is looking forward to the spring poster 
contest and taking plenty of pictures 
to document their journey to put into a 
scrapbook to enter the scrapbook contest 
in the fall. I was invited to visit their 

MAKING AN IMPACT FOR A CLEANER ALABAMA
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By Shay Grant

C L E A N  C A M P U S

Kindergarten and First Grade Classes. I 
read aloud a book about looking out for 
litter and listened to their ideas on how 
they can keep their campus litter free 
starting with being “litter getters” on the 
playground during recess. I look forward 
to following their journey with PALS.

The Student Government of Grand Bay 
Middle School invited me to help kick 
off their clean campus program as they 
prepared for the first clean-up of the year. 
After my presentation they worked on 
posters to get their student body excited 
about cleaning up their campus. Great 
leadership skills are being developed and 
put to great use for their campus and 
community.

We had many great entries in the 
Poster and Recycled Art Contests. I was 
able to participate in a variety of Earth 
Day events this year at schools and at the 
Montgomery Zoo. PALS was also invited 
to be a part of Pike County and Tallapoosa 
County Water Festivals for fourth graders. 

With so many schools participating in so 
many events that provide education and 
beautification opportunities, we believe 
that the Alabama PALS mission statement 
is alive and well! We see it every day… 
“Alabama Communities Working Together 

for a Cleaner and More Beautiful 
Alabama.”

As you prepare for the 2025-2026 
school year, please join the Clean 
Campus Program. If you are interested 
in scheduling a visit or have questions, 

please don’t hesitate 
to reach out to me 
at (334) 263-7737 
or via email at 
shay@alpals.org. 
All Alabama PALS 
programs are offered 
to schools free of 
charge, thanks to 
our invaluable state 
partnerships and 
corporate sponsors.

Together, 
let’s continue 
fostering a culture 
of environmental 
stewardship across 
Alabama. Here’s to 
a cleaner, brighter 
future!
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ALABAMA PALS CLEAN CAMPUS

C L E A N  C A M P U S

Stapleton School is a quaint little 
school in Baldwin County - the 2nd 
smallest elementary school in the county 
as a matter of fact. To ride past us, you 
wouldn’t think there’s a lot going on, but 
you’d be wrong. Nestled in gorgeous old 
oak trees on a slightly hilly terrain, there 
are parts of our campus that resemble 
a scene in a painting. We have a small 
stream that turns into a babbling brook 
during the wetter times of the year. There 
are croaking frogs, singing birds, and 
many other creatures taking advantage 
of this tiny, hidden gem. The inspiration 
behind Stapleton School being an 
environmentally minded school is evident. 

Teaching children life lessons goes 
right in hand with teaching the AL 
standards. It’s the simple things: work 
together, clean up after yourself, get along 
with others, etc. At Stapleton, we have 
integrated those simple ideas into the 
nature aspect of things: working together 
to make our school environmentally 
friendly, keeping our campus clean, and 
getting along with others - creatures, that 
is. 

Using grants received from Gulf Coast 
RC&D, our local education supporter, 
NBCEE, along with various donations from 
local businesses, we started transforming 
our school. When I say “we”, I’m talking 
about students, parents, school staff, 
Master Gardeners, local church members, 
etc.! It started with a butterfly garden 
filled with native plants and transitioned 
into working with Alabama Wildlife 
Federation to expand into a full-scale, 
certified Outdoor Classroom. Our stations 
include a frog pond and bog, a songbird 
garden, a pollinator garden, and a 
recently added dry creek bed and pitcher 
plant bog. All of these stations, as well 
as others, are in the heart of our school - 
easily accessible and viewed daily by all. 
The children named the resident frog in 
the pond, “Timmy,” noticed chickadees 
raising a clutch in one of our birdhouses, 

and find all sorts of caterpillars, 
butterflies, and other interesting insects. 

While greenhouses aren’t typically 
something you see at elementary schools, 
we’ve got an awesome one! Our principal, 
Jim Perry, secured a grant to fund an 
incredible greenhouse with all the bells 
and whistles. We’ve worked with Alabama 
Cooperative Extension System and Master 
Gardeners to help teachers learn about 
planting and gardening which in turn 
gets taught to the students. Our students 
recently transplanted seedlings grown in 
the greenhouse and used the plants as 

Mother’s Day gifts. Students and teachers 
alike are learning! We are excited 
about all of the teaching and learning 
possibilities the greenhouse can offer! 

Each class at our school is tasked 
with taking on a volunteer-type project. 
Some classes collect donations for 
various local needs - firefighters, animal 
shelters, hospitals, etc. My class has 
always chosen to be “Habitat Heroes.” 
A few years back, we joined the AL 
PALS’ Adopt-a-Stream program, and 
we annually sign up for AL PALS’ Clean 
Campus program. My class routinely 

STAPLETON SCHOOL
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By Tammy Grace, 
Stapleton School

takes campus walks to clean up trash and 
keep it out of our stream. We sometimes 
get side-tracked by all the cool creatures 
and plants we find, but that’s quite all 
right with me! Students have learned to 
leave the wildlife where they find it and 
that the animals depend on us to keep 
their homes clean. 

We also started a recycling program 
several years ago. We earned points by 
reporting recycling and were able to “buy” 
recycling cans to place around campus. 
The students are pretty good about 
recycling things when possible, and our 
custodian graciously takes the bags to a 
recycling station at the local fire station. 
We’ve also added water bottle refilling 
stations to cut down on all the plastic 
waste. 

Life lessons truly go along with 
everything AL PALS is promoting. If we 
work together, we can make Alabama 

enjoyable for all. Cleaning 
up after ourselves doesn’t 
always come naturally. 
We must set the example 
and teach others that our 
decisions have an effect 
on the world around us. 
Alabama is ranked 4th 
place for having the most 
biodiversity in the United 
States. We lead the country 
in having the most species 
of turtles, crayfish, pitcher 
plants and freshwater 
fish, snails, and mussels. 
These creatures truly are 
dependent on getting along 
with us for their survival. 
Let’s do our best to keep 
the title, “Alabama, the 
Beautiful,” and remember, 
Don’t Drop it on Alabama!
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ALABAMA PALS CLEAN CAMPUS

ECLECTIC

HILLCREST  
ELEMENTARY

LOWNDES ACADEMY

POWELL GRAVES

ROBINSON 
ELEMENTARY

VALLEY HS

WETUMPKA 2ND GRADE
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TALLAPOOSA WATER FEST

TROY
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ALABAMA PALS CLEAN CAMPUS

ALABAMA PALS/ALFA/AFC/COCA-COLA 
CLEAN CAMPUS PROGRAM 

STATEWIDE COMPETITION
2024-2025 AWARDS NOMINATION FORM

NOTE: Scrapbooks are Encouraged

Name of Participating School ______________________________________________________________________________________

Address of School _______________________________________________________________ County _________________________  

Telephone (____)____-________ Contact Person ____________________________ Email Address for Contact: __________________________

Did Clean Campus Committee meet at least once each month to evaluate the progress of the program? _____________

How many campus clean-up events did school have? _____________

Did school participate in monthly campus litter pick up? _____________

Did school hold campus cleanup in April to coincide with Alabama PALS Annual Spring Cleanup? _____________

Does school participate in some form of environmental education program? _____________

Does school participate in an ongoing recycling program? _____________

First Place School – $ 1,000.00  •  Second Place School – $750.00  •  Third Place School – $500.00
Nominate Your School Today!!!!!!     

When answering the following questions, please attach additional sheets if necessary.  Also, please attach any documentation (photos, etc.).

What was the single most important reason that your school made the decision to enroll in the Clean Campus Program? ________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

What goals did you set for your school to achieve in the Clean Campus Program?______________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

List all events held to promote the Clean Campus Program, include the date of each one.________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

How has participation in the Clean Campus Program influenced the student body and/or faculty? __________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
What influence, if any, do you think that the school has had on the surrounding community since becoming a member of the Clean Campus 
Program. ____________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Please give a brief (no more than 2 page) narrative explaining why your school should be selected to receive one of the scholarships.

All Nomination Forms and Attachments Are Due In The PALS Office by October 10, 2025!
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EARTH DAY EVENTS

AUBURN

LEE-SCOTT

MACON EASTTPS K4

ZOO
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2025

BGC

BISHOP STATE CC

GADSDEN STATE CC

BEVILL STATE

“Don’t Drop it 
on Alabama”

Spring 
Cleanup

2025
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP

GRAYSVILLE

LBW

MARSHALL COUNTY SC MIDFIELD

INGRAM STATE

“Don’t Drop it 
on Alabama”

Spring 
Cleanup

2025
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2025

NW SHOALS CC

SHELTON STATE
“Don’t Drop it 
on Alabama”

Spring 
Cleanup

2025
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SNEAD STATE

DAPHNE

CRENSHAW COUNTY

“Don’t Drop it 
on Alabama”

Spring 
Cleanup

2025
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2025

ELBA ANDALUSIA CHAMBER

SCOTTSBORO

HOOVER



THE PALS PRINTS 2025 19S P R I N G  C L E A N U P

JEFFERSON COUNTY
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SPR ING CLEAN-UP 2025

MACON COUNTY

NORTHEAST CC

SOUTHERN UNION

SOUTHSIDE HIGH SCHOOL
“Don’t Drop it 
on Alabama”

Spring 
Cleanup

2025
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TOWN OF GLEN ALLEN

VERNON

LAWRENCE COUNTY

“Don’t Drop it 
on Alabama”

Spring 
Cleanup

2025
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A DOPT-A-MILE
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A DOPT-A-MILE

ADOPT-A-STREAM APPLICATION FORM
Name of Participating Group________________________________________________________________________

Address:_________________________________________________________________________________________

City:___________________________________________________ State:______________ Zip:_________________

Phone Number:________________________ Email: ____________________________________________________

Contact Person: __________________________________________________________________________________

Location of Proposed Stream Crossing:______________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________County:________________________

Location for Adopt-A-Stream Signs (Hwy #’s, Mile Markers, etc.)________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________

Send Applications to Alabama PALS, 8136 Old Federal Road, Montgomery, AL  36117
Application can be submitted online at alpals.org
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THE 2025 GOVERNOR’S AWARDS PROGRAM
Wednesday, November 12, 2025 • 12 Noon

Wynlakes Country Club, Montgomery, Alabama
Make Plans Now to Join Us On This Special PALS Day! 

Bring Your Chapter Leaders, Volunteers and Others That  
Share A Vision Of A Cleaner and More Beautiful Alabama.

We Look Forward to Having You And Your  
Guests Join Us For This Special Awards Day.

2025 GOVERNORS AWARDS PROGRAM GUIDELINES 
1.  Competition is open to ALL Alabama City and Counties

2.   Nominations for outstanding anti-litter projects by individuals, organizations, businesses, civic groups, 
PALS Chapters and Affiliates, schools, etc. will be accepted in following categories.

Vulcan Volunteer of the Year  •  County  •  City  •  Special  •  Media
Coca Cola “Don’t Drop It On Alabama” Award  •  Education  •  Judicial  •  Law Enforcement

Business and Industry  •  Adopt A Mile  •  Adopt A Stream  •  Don Hines Memorial Award
Jean McCrady Service Award  •  Coastal Cleanup Award

Spencer Ryan Community Connections Award
3.  Nominations should include name of nominee, name of person nominating, description and classification 

of nominee, location of nominee’s anti litter activity, size of area affected, number of individuals involved, 
length of time of project, and a narrative of work accomplishments.

4.  Final judging for the statewide awards will be determined only from nominations forwarded to the PALS 
Office.

5.  Nominations MUST be submitted to the PALS office at 8136 Old Federal Road, Montgomery, AL  36117 
by October 10, 2025. 

6.  Statewide winners will be recognized with a handsome plaque to be presented at the PALS Governors 
Awards Program on November 12, 2025.

 We wish you and your Groups the Best and  
Look Forward to Recognizing Each of Your Winners!!!!!

2025 ALABAMA PALS AWARDS

G O V E R N O R S  A W A R D S
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2025 ALABAMA PALS AWARDS

2025 ALABAMA PALS GOVERNOR’S AWARDS  
NOMINATION FORM

(Scrapbooks, Articles and Pictures are Encouraged)

Nominees Name _____________________________________ Address ______________________________________________

Telephone Number ____________________________________ Email ________________________________________________

Nominators Name ______________________________________ Address ______________________________________________

Telephone Number ____________________________________ Email ________________________________________________

Category _______________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Description, Classification, or Type of Nominee (Private Citizen, Volunteer, Chapter Chairman, Government Agency, School, Church, etc.) 

Location of Activity_______________________________________________________  Size of Area Affected _______________________  

Number of People Involved______________________ How Long Has Project or Activity Been Going On?______________________________

Narrative for Award________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
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NUMBERSBY
THE

Alabama People Against A Littered State (PALS) is dedicated to making our state more beautiful by sponsoring programs 
focused on cleaning up litter in Alabama’s streets, streams, campuses and coastlines. Below is the impact of that effort.

Alabama PALS • 8136 Old Federal Road, Montgomery, AL 36117 • (334) 263-7737 • www.ALPALS.org.

OVER 500 TONS

of litter collected in 2024

COASTAL 
CLEANUP

‘DON’T DROP IT 
ON ALABAMA’ 

SPRING 
CLEANUP

ADOPT-A-MILE
PROGRAM

ADOPT-A-STREAM
     PROGRAM 37 YEARS

& growing

Over 113,000
volunteers have 

participated 
over the years

Over 7,000
miles of shoreline 

have been cleaned

Over 1.8 MILLION
pounds of trash 
and debris have 

been cleaned from 
our shores

MILLIONS IN TAXPAYER DOLLARS SAVED BY PALS IN LITTER CONTROL EACH YEAR!

CLEAN CAMPUS PROGRAM
n Thousands of students educated each year on litter prevention
n Bags & grabbers provided to all member schools
n Contests for students & schools

OVER 300
streams protected

statewide

OVER $3,000 in scholarships 
given each year

925
sponsors

846
locations

938 miles adopted

64 counties
 involved in 2025

155,000 
bags distributed 

in 2025

Eliminating litter at stream 
crossings in Alabama

GOVERNOR’S AWARDS 65 individual and group awards given in 2024.
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2025 Dates to Remember
July 
Coastal Cleanup Sponsorships Due 
All Supplies and Materials for Coastal Cleanup 
Ordered

July 23 
Alabama PALS Board of Directors Meeting/
PALS Office

August 
All Coastal Cleanup Planning Finalized 

September 
All Coastal Cleanup Supplies in House 
All Coastal Cleanup Supplies to Weeks Bay

September 17 & 18 
Coastal Cleanup Distribution Days (Weeks Bay 
Reserve*)

September 18 
Coastal Cleanup Zone Captain/Sponsors/Staff 
Celebration at Weeks Bay Reserve

September 20 
2025 Alabama Coastal Cleanup

October 10 
All Alabama PALS and Clean Campus 
Nomination Forms Due in PALS Office

October  
Judging of Governors Awards and Clean 
Campus Nominations & Notification of Winners

November 12 
9:30 am Alabama PALS Board of Directors 
Meeting 
Noon 2025 Alabama PALS Governors Awards 
Luncheon 
(At Wynlakes Country Club*/Montgomery, AL) 

*Note New Locations for this Year!

A L ABA M A COASTA L CLEA NUP

C O A S T A L  C L E A N U P
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Alabama PALS Newsletter
People Against A Littered State

8136 Old Federal Road
Montgomery AL  3617

“Working Together for an Unlittered Alabama”

THE POARCH BAND OF CREEK INDIANS
Ike’s Beach Service  •  Bebo’s Express  •  Flora-Bama

CoastAL  •  Perdido Beach Resort
Alabama Power Company  •  City of Orange Beach  •  LuLu’s  •  City of Gulf Shores 

Riviera Utilities  •  Evonik  •  Rock & Roll Offs  •  Compass Media  •  Coast 360 
Coastal Conservation Association-Alabama  •  ALDOT  •  ALFA  •  Coca-Cola United 

Vulcan Materials Company  •  Honda  •  Alabama Farmers Cooperative 
Association of County Commissions of Alabama  •  Kommerling USA  •  ADCNR  •  Airbus 

Osprey Initiative  •  Weeks Bay  •  The Home Depot

2024 ALABAMA
COASTAL CLEANUP  

SPONSORS AND PARTNERS

Thank You 
To Our Valued Sponsors and Partners! 


